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The annual NANPA operational review was held in Washington DC on January 23, 2003.  

NANPA provided a detailed summary of their activities for 2002 in the following areas:

· Area Code assignments

· N11, CIC, 500, 900, 555 code assignments

· NANPA web site

· NRUF

· NANPA (CAS)/NRUF/LERG Inconsistencies

· Exhaust Projections

· Forum participation

· Complaints Received for 2002

A question was asked of the NANPA on their process for providing backup to the individual currently responsible for the assignments of CIC, 900, 500, 555 codes.  NANPA’s response provided clarification that there were two individuals who could adequately assume this task.

NOWG reviewed the upcoming Concord, CA presentations and formulated a list of questions that were presented to the NANPA for response.  

Karen Mulberry provided a readout from the January NANC meeting.  It was noted that Mark Oakey has been invited to the next NANC meeting.

NANPA Requirements – due to questions from the bidder community, FCC decided to retract the current NANPA requirements document.  Document will be revised and resent out for the bidders.  The current vendor has agreed to continue as the NANPA on a month to month basis.  NBANC will continue at the same costs for 3 months and then there potentially could be a 5% increase.

******Three potential bidders asked if they could attend the NOWG meeting in January.  Cheryl Callahan FCC has requested that all potential vendors contact her for direction said they permitted to attend the NOWG meetings.  

